
blame ourselves and our own Maroons leaders. We would like to collaborate with everyone 
and make this world a better place, but first we have to help ourselves by getting rid of the 
rifts in our communities." To begin this process, the Maroons have formed a new federation 
to create a stronger representation and voice for the people. Nigerian concludes, "We have a 
legacy here in Jamaica that we can afford to extend to all the peoples of the Caribbean, and 
this legacy lies within the realm of the Maroons. It is in the history of the people and their 
will and determination to fight against evil and overwhelming powers. Our history, if told 
correctly, can be of benefit in many ways. It would surprise many." 

- Randi Kristensen 

SAIIC has also received a letter from Roy Nigerian Harris with the following comments: 
"I am the vice-president of the newly form Maroons Federation of Jamaica. We would 

like to Federate with you as we share the same problems. We could open a communication 
connection and rise everyone to the occasion. I myself have been much concerned about the 
Indians of the Americas. Let us join hands for the Federation of Man. 

For more information regarding the situation of the Maroons, the new Federation, or 
the Maroons Cultural Centre, contact Roy Nigerian Harris, 12 Harbor Street, Port Antonio, 
Portland, Jamaica, W.I., or Randi Kristensen, 1727 Delaware Street, Berkeley, CA 94703. 

GUATEMALA 

The government's assault on guerrilla groups in rural 
areas of Guatemala has involved the destruction of many 
Indian villages and the deaths of many Indian people. Others 
have fled across the border to Mexico to protect their lives. 
Nilo Cayuqueo recently asked Domingo Lopez of the Indian 
Movement of Guatemala, who is among the refugess in 
Mexico, about the situation in the refugee camps: 

"It is a very difficult situation, but we have to recognize 
that the very fact that we are now in Mexico is a gesture of 
support by the Mexican government. Otherwise, we know that 
there would be no other place for us to be. Actually, even 
though there are many limitations, we know that the refugees 
are struggling to survive in all aspects of life. We are trying to 
survive, and we have the hope that we might some day return 

Guatemala News and Information Bureau, 1982. 

to our country, but that will only be when we know there are genuine changes." 
Jeronimo Camposeco of the Corn Maya project in Florida comments on what can be 

done to assist Guatemalan refugees in the United States: 
"One important step is working to build a sense of brotherhood and sisterhood on the . 

part of Indians in the United States toward Guatemalan refugees now living here." 
Another Guatemalan Indian voice is that of Pedro Ixcoy: 
"We continue our traditional religious practice, even though we are persecuted and 

killed for it. It is seen by the government as very subversive. There can be a unity of under­
standing among Indians of all the Americas from our knowledge of the religious basis of life." 

The newly-elected civilian government in Guatemala brings hope for change. SAIIC 
strongly supports a move toward peace and social justice. 
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